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Item 2.02.  Results of Operations and Financial Condition.

     (a) Terex Corporation ("Terex" or the "Company") today filed a Form 12b-25
Notification of Late Filing with the Securities and Exchange Commission ("SEC"),
notifying the SEC that the Company is delaying filing of its Quarterly Report on
Form 10-Q for the period ended September 30, 2004, pending completion of a
previously announced examination of certain intercompany accounts. For further
information concerning this previous announcement, see the Current Report on
Form 8-K filed by the Company on October 27, 2004.

     As part of the Company's continual review process of its accounts (in
accordance with its financial and internal controls), during the preparation of
its interim financial reports for the third quarter of 2004, the Company
commenced a detailed examination of intercompany transactions that may have
given rise to an imbalance in certain intercompany accounts. As part of this
examination, the Company has identified several likely entries to the accounts
giving rise to the imbalance that require reclassification. Due to the fact that
several of these entries occurred as long as 10 years ago, the process of
verifying the entries in question is time consuming. Accordingly, the Company's
review process is still ongoing.

     Given the ongoing review process by the Company, no final determination has
been made as to the extent to which adjustments to the financial statements may
be required to be made in prior periods. The ultimate resolution of the items
comprising the net intercompany account imbalance could have impacts to balance
sheets and income statements greater or lesser than the aggregate imbalance
itself on individual line items of any impacted financial statements. While the
examination is continuing, at this stage the Company believes that the potential
for adjustments to its financial statements primarily relates to periods in 2002
and earlier; however, the adjustments may impact the periods covered by the
Quarterly Report on Form 10-Q for the period ended September 30, 2004. In
addition, the financial statements to be contained in such Quarterly Report on
Form 10-Q will be subject to the completion of review procedures by the
Company's independent auditors, PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP, as required by Rule
10-01(d) of Regulation S-X.

     As noted above, until the examination is concluded, the amounts and the
related period for any adjustments cannot be finally determined. In addition,
until the Company's review is completed, there can be no assurance that
additional adjustments to the financial statements will not be identified.

     The Audit Committee of the Company's Board of Directors has retained
independent counsel to advise it with respect to this matter and such counsel
has been instructed by the Audit Committee to commence its own independent
investigation into this issue on behalf of the Audit Committee.

     (b) Safe Harbor Statement. The above contains forward-looking statements
based on Terex's current expectations and projections about future events.
Because forward-looking statements involve risks and uncertainties, actual
results could differ materially. Such risks and uncertainties, many of which are
beyond Terex's control, include among others: until the review of its
intercompany account imbalance by the Company is concluded, no assurance can be
given with respect to the financial statement adjustments, impacts and periods
resulting from such review, nor can there be assurance that additional
adjustments to the financial statements will not be identified; and other
factors, risks, uncertainties more specifically set forth in Terex's public
filings with the SEC. Actual events or the actual future results of the Company
may differ materially from any forward looking statement due to those and other
risks, uncertainties and significant factors. The forward-looking statements
herein speak only as of the date of this document. Terex expressly disclaims any
obligation or undertaking to release publicly any updates or revisions to any
forward-looking statement included in this document to reflect any changes in
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Terex's expectations with regard thereto or any changes in events, conditions,
or circumstances on which any such statement is based.
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                                   SIGNATURES
                                   ----------

     Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, the
Registrant has duly caused this report to be signed on its behalf by the
undersigned hereunto duly authorized.

Date:  November 10, 2004

                                             TEREX CORPORATION

                                             By: /s/Phillip C. Widman
                                                 Phillip C. Widman
                                                 Senior Vice President and
                                                 Chief Financial Officer
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